
Alma Abaz
1984 - 1992 

Killed on her way back 
from getting water with 
her mother.

Both her and her mother’s 
body were found by her 
father.



Nedžad Abdiji
1985 - 1992

He loved sports, music, 
and drawing.

On a quiet day, he asked 
his father to go out for a 
walk.

He was killed on the walk, 
while standing in a line for 
bread.



Lejla 
Abdurahmanović
1979 - 1992 

She was a very social and 
happy girl.

She loved music and 
showed great interest in 
sports.

She was killed while play-
ing with her friends in 
front of her house. 



Elvedin 
Ademović
1979 - 1995

He enjoyed soccer, music, 
and playing chess.

He was killed while walk-
ing with his friends.



Armin Aganović
1987 - 1992

He  was a very intelligent 
and sensitive boy who 
loved his younger brother 
very much.

Every day, he saw his dad 
off with “Bye daddy, take 
care!”

He was killed while sitting 
in his house and watching 
TV.



Kemal Ahmetagić
1977 – 1993

He loved music and 
sports, especially soccer 
and basketball.

He was killed  while sleep-
ing in his room.



Elvis 
Ahmethodžić
1981 - 1992

He loved playing soccer 
with friends from his 
neighborhood.

He was killed while in his 
apartment.



Belma Ahmetović
1987 - 1992

She was a happy and 
friendly girl. 

She loved playing with 
dolls.

She was killed when she 
was playing in front of her 
house.



Selma Ajanović
1982 - 1992

She loved drawing and 
reading, and she was an A 
student.

She most enjoyed playing 
with Barbies and other 
dolls.

She was killed in her 
house. 



Enisa Agić
1975 - 1993

She was a student at the 
school of agriculture, vet-
erinary, and nutrition sci-
ences.

Killed on her way to get 
water and humanitarian 
help.



Adnan Bićo 
1977 - 1993

Adnan’s favorite activity 
was playing soccer with 
friends.

He started taking violin 
lessons.

He was killed on his way 
to take something to his 
friends.



Ekrem  Bezdrob  
1981 - 1992

Ekrem loved sports, and 
especially soccer.

He also enjoyed playing 
with toy cars.

He was killed while in the 
shelter with his family.



Amra Bavčić
1984 - 1993

Amra had a gift for draw-
ing. She loved singing.

Her favorite activity was 
playing with her sister.

Amra was killed in front 
of her house.



Karolina Basista 
1981 - 1992

Karolina was very talented 
in music and participated 
in major singing competi-
tions.

She also had a talent for 
drawing.

Her favorite activity was 
playing with her sisters.

She was hurt on her way 
to the shelter and subse-
quently died from the 
wounds.



Nermin Baralija  
1983 - 1992

Nermin loved soccer and 
playing with cars. He 
played soccer for his 
school’s team.

He was killed in his 
family’s home, on a day 
when his family and 
friends enjoyed a get-
together.



Amra Banjac 
1982 - 1995

Amra enjoyed many hobbies. 
She played volleyball, danced 
in a folk-dance group, and 
sang in a choir.

She participated in math 
competitions, and continu-
ously received excellent 
grades and praise from her 
teachers.

She enjoyed playing with 
dolls and collecting post-
cards, napkins, and stickers.

Amra was killed while on a 
bus. 



Mirza Rabić 
1979 - 1992

Mirza loved sports, espe-
cially soccer and track.

He was an A student.

He was killed as he 
walked into his home to 
greet his dad who had re-
turned from work.



Irmel Arnautović 
1986 - 1992

Irmel loved sports and 
drawing.

He also enjoyed playing 
music on a synthesizer.

He was killed while walk-
ing with his mom.



Aldin  Alihodžić 
1979 - 1992

He and his friends wanted 
to trade comics and play. 

He was killed while play-
ing with friends, two of 
whom were also killed. 

Aldin loved sports. He 
took boxing lessons and 
participated in competi-
tions.



Dženan Ćenanović 
1982 - 1992

Dženan’s favorite toys 
were remote controlled toy 
cars.

He enjoyed playing soccer.

He was killed when he 
was in front of the house 
with his family.



Vehmira Ćatić 
1981 - 1993

Vehmira was a smart and 
communicative girl.

She had many interests: she 
read, she wrote poems, en-
joyed music, and played 
sports.

Her favorite activity was 
playing with dolls with her 
friends.

She was killed while walk-
ing with her mother on 
their way back from getting  
firewood.



Damir  Čopra 
1981 - 1992

Damir enjoyed playing 
basketball, and he loved 
animals.

He was developing an in-
terest in computers.

He was very sociable and 
had friends of all ages.

His favorite toys were a 
remote-controlled helicop-
ter and car.

Damir was killed while 
playing with his friends, a 
few months after his dad.



Aldina Čolpa  
1979 - 1992

Aldina enjoyed music and 
she sang often.

She was excellent at speak-
ing German.

She was always ready to 
help her mom around the 
house.

Aldina was killed while 
playing in a park with her 
brother and friends. Her 
brother and friends were 
also killed.



Muamer Čebo 
1976 - 1993

Muamer loved music, and 
he played the accordion.

He enjoyed riding his bike 
and playing soccer.

He was killed while he 
and his friends took turns 
riding one bike.



Nedim Crnčalo  
1987 - 1992

Nedim’s favorite toys 
were toy cars and a ball. 

He enjoyed drawing, too.

He was killed inside a taxi, 
while traveling with his 
parents.



Almedina Burek  
1993 - 1995

Almedina enjoyed playing 
with dolls.

She was killed while wait-
ing for her parents to get 
water.



Maida Dedović 
1981 - 1992

She was killed while in a 
shelter.

The same bomb also killed 
her mother and grandpa, 
and wounded her dad.



Armin Dedović  
1985 - 1992

Armin enjoyed singing 
and music.

He also loved sports, 
riding the bike, and espe-
cially playing with friends.

He  was killed while he 
was in his family’s house 
with his brother.



Ðevad  Dautbašić 
1983 - 1992

Ðevad had many interests. 
He loved to ski and skate. 
He competed in figure 
skating and earned a gold 
medal.

He also attended music 
school and played the 
piano.

Ðevad was killed while he 
was playing with friends 
in front of their building.



Armin  Ćosić  
1974 - 1992

Armin had many interests.

He enjoyed spending time 
with his dad and often 
helped him work.

He died two days after 
being wounded by shrap-
nel.



Irnela Durmo
1986 - 1993

Irnela was a very friendly 
girl.

She enjoyed reading and 
playing with her dolls and 
her friends.

She was killed in front of 
her family’s house while 
she was playing with her 
brother.



Svjetlana 
Dujković 
1983 - 1992

Svjetlana was an excellent 
student and participated 
in several school clubs.

She enjoyed skiing and 
swimming.

She was killed in the lobby 
of her building, where she 
was with a friend.



Armin Dudić 
1991 - 1992

Armin was wounded and 
died within a day. The 
same bomb wounded his 
brother.



Nina Dedović 
1981 - 1992

Nina was a very talented 
girl. She enjoyed drawing, 
ballet, and writing.

She also studied English.

She was killed while play-
ing with other children in 
the park.



Mirza Dedović
1986 - 1994

He was killed while he 
was sledding with friends.

Mirza was excited about 
every day at school, al-
though it was held in shel-
ters.

His mom still holds on to 
his notebooks filled with 
excellent grades.



Emir Fazlagić 
1979 - 1992

Emir was learning to play 
guitar from his dad.

He loved reading comics 
and playing with friends.

He was killed in front of 
his house as he was meet-
ing a friend to return a 
borrowed book.



Nihad Efica 
1979 - 1995

Nihad was a curious boy.

He loved cars and he 
dreamt about driving 
trucks.

He also loved foosball.
He was killed while play-
ing with friends.



Vildana Džebo 
1990 - 1993

Vildana died as a result of 
the hospital being pre-
vented from providing her 
with the necessary medical 
help.



Alen Zećo 
1982 - 1995

Alen was an excellent stu-
dent. He had many inter-
est, and he was very 
happy and communica-
tive. 

He was killed as he and 
his brother were walking 
back home.



Nedžad Gerin
1979 - 1993

Nedzad loved sports and 
played basketball for the 
team “Bosna.” He also en-
joyed playing chess.

He was wounded on his 
way home from playing 
basketball, and he died 
within a day.



Elma Geko
1991 - 1993

Elma succumbed to inju-
ries within a day of being 
wounded. The same bomb 
killed four more children.



Rijad Garbo 
1980 - 1995

Rijad loved sprots and es-
pecially wrestling.  He 
even created an impro-
vised gym in the shelter. 
He participated in many 
wrestling competitions 
and won several top 
places.

He also enjoyed going 
fishing with his dad.

Rijad was killed on his 
way to the market, where 
his dad worked. 



Amra Fočo 
1978 - 1993

Amra was an excellent 
student. She was very 
good at skiing and writing 
stories. She gladly helped 
her mom around the 
house.

She was killed while she 
was in the shelter with her 
family.



Irhad Begić 
1981 - 1993

Irhad enjoyed sports, 
music, and learning.

He was a big patriot and 
collected signatures for 
peace at his school.

He was killed as he was 
bringing some dishes to a 
neighbor.



Senad Pliska
1979 - 1993

Senad was a talented 
piano player who per-
formed at many concerts 
and was invited for an en-
trance exam at a music 
school in Vienna.

He also enjoyed art, and 
was an excellent student.

Senad was killed when he 
was riding his bike.



Tina Pekez
1981 - 1992

Tina enjoyed swimming 
and skiing, and she was 
very good at drawing.

She participated in literary 
competitions and earned 
prizes. She also competed 
in skiing.

She was killed when she 
was playing with friends.



Melisa Viteškić
1980 - 1992

Melisa was killed on her 
way home with her dad.

Her dad left a description 
of the circumstances of her 
death.



Namik Kuhinja 
1980 - 1993

Namik collected stamps,  
and he loved chess and 
toy cars.

He was killed when he 
was playing with a friend.



Jasenka Mašić
1978 - 1993

Jasenka loved music and 
played the guitar.

She enjoyed drawing, and 
she especially loved her 
Alf toy, which was buried 
with her.

She lived for six days after 
being wounded by a 
sniper, but then suc-
cumbed to the injuries.
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